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Minutes of the Meeting held at Earls Barton Youth Club, Harrowick Lane on Monday 9 March 2015

Present: Cllrs M Cahill (Chair), I Abbott, G Blackwell, J Bond, B Chapman, S Glover, R Gough, M Higham, P Morrall, R Page, R Paintin, M Perkins, C Wells.

036/15 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to speak ask for an update on the Redrow Appeal and to speak about planning.

037/15 Adam Simmonds, Police and Crime Commissioner, Northamptonshire Police
Mr Simmonds attended accompanied by Sgt Sharan Wildman and PCSO Paul Hurst. Mr Simmonds explained that the current number of front line officers (1220) will not go up, but there are plans to increase the number of volunteer Special Constables from the current number of almost 500 in order to provide visible policing.  Special Constables are fully trained and warranted and can now specialise in different areas of the force, including policing in their own community, and any Specials recruited from Earls Barton can be ring fenced as Parish Constables.  Mr Simmonds felt positive about the training opportunities for and the retention of Specials and suggested that there would not be a fall in service standards.  It was acknowledged that there was a failure to consult over the closure of EB Police Office.  However, there is now a move towards using technology on the go, rather than in a police office.  There are discussions ongoing about working in partnership at EB Fire Station to provide facilities for both the Fire Service and the Police, although there is no definite date set for this.  The proposed partnership working was welcomed by the members, as it would deal with the loss of police hours caused by officers having to travel to the village from Wellingborough and it will improve police visibility in Earls Barton, and it was suggested by members that any money raised from the sale of the Police Office in EB should be used to make the necessary improvements to EB Fire Station.   Finally, Mr Simmonds advised that he didn’t think that merging the traffic police with neighbouring forces would cause a delay in response times and would provide access to additional support resources.

038/15 Apologies for Absence
No apologies for absence were received.

039/15 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Abbott declared a pecuniary interest in item number 046/15 and a personal interest in item number 047/15.  Cllr Wells declared a pecuniary interest in item number 041/15 and a personal interest in item number 042/15 (application number WP/15/00071/FUL)  

040/15 Approval of Minutes of the Meetings of 9 February 2015 
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

041/15 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	3940
	Viking
	Stationery
	  158.73

	3941
	Park Landscapes
	Grounds Maintenance – Sports Fields
	  117.60

	3942
	Absolute Risk Management
	Neighbourhood Plan Website - redesign
	  339.83

	3943
	JMS Home Services
	Refurbishment to benches on The Square
	  480.00

	3944
	W S Howe & Co
	Pioneer Repairs (Burst Pipe)
	  179.78

	3945
	SLCC
	Practitioners Conference – Clerk’s Training
	  282.00

	3946
	SLCC
	Clerk’s Annual Membership
	  217.00

	3947
	SLCC
	Clerk’s ILCM Badge
	    10.00

	3948
	Anglian Water
	Cemetery
	    17.53

	3949
	Anglian Water 
	Allotment
	    14.77

	3950
	Anglian Water 
	Pioneer Sports Field
	    45.13

	3951
	Clerk
	Salary/Expenses
	1263.39

	3952
	Senior Youth Club Leader 
	Salary
	  204.12

	3953
	Senior Assist Y/Club Leader
	Salary
	  142.92

	3954
	Inland Revenue
	Tax/NI
	  284.60

	3955
	T A Greenham
	VAS Maintenance
	    65.00



042/15 Planning
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/15/00045/FUL – erection of two storey rear extension & single storey side extension – 52 Elizabeth Way – Mr P Clayton
WP/15/00056/FUL – demolition of existing garage & utility room & erection of single storey side & rear extension, two storey rear extension, porch & detached garage/garden store – 66 Northampton Road – Mr & Mrs J Smith.
WP/15/00071/FUL – erection of first floor extension to side of dwelling – 8 Gray Close – Mr S Drage
WP/15/00075/FUL – change of use/conversion of workshop to 2no one bedroom apartments to include raising of roofline – 34A The Square – Mr A Chandler
WP/15/00096/FUL – erection of a detached bungalow – 33 King St – Mr K Weaver-Pope
WP/15/00104/FUL – minor amendment to WP/2012/0443/RMM to allow a conservatory extension to Plot 46 – land rear of 1 to 73 Compton Way – Miss S Miller, Redrow Homes South Midlands
WP/15/00108/FUL – change of use/conversion of former restaurant to form two dwellings, the erection of three dwellings & associated car port building – Dunkleys Restaurant, 362 Grendon Rd – Mr J Dunkley
WP/15/00112/ADV – retention of non-illuminated “v” board sales sign for temporary period till 30/1/16 – Mr P Clark, Redrow Homes South Midlands
WP/15/00117/FUL – erection of first floor side extension over garage – 19 St Crispins Rd – Mr O Rumney
Site viewings to be requested on WP/15/00075/FUL (parking concerns), WP/15/00096/FUL (parking and loss of light concerns) and WP/15/00108/FUL (contravening the policies of the emerging Neighbourhood Plan – development outside the village boundary).  Comments also be raised regarding WP/15/00112/ADV (concerns over the retrospective nature of the application).  No comments were required on the other applications received.

043/15 Finance & Projects
(a) Amendment to Budget 2014/15 - it was resolved to approve the amendment to reallocate “project” costs to “election” costs.

044/15 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – PCSO Paul Hurst attended and was congratulated on being awarded Northamptonshire Police PCSO of the Year.  He advised that 12 crimes were reported in February 2015.   
(b) JAG Meeting – The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 25 March.

045/15 Neighbourhood Plan
An examiner has been appointed to carry out the independent examiner on the Neighbourhood Plan.  He has recommended that some of the documentation is subject to a six week consultation under Regulation 16 to ensure that all interested parties have been given the opportunity to comment on them.  The Clerk was asked to contact BCW regarding this to check whether legal advice has been sought regarding this recommendation.  The examiner has also indicated that a hearing will be required as part of the examination, the date of which is to be confirmed.  The decision on the Redrow appeal has been delayed but should be published by 13 March 2015.

046/15 Sports & Leisure Development
(a) Update – the solicitors have advised that the land agreement and transfer document has now reached a stage which is acceptable to all parties.  It was resolved that, subject to the relevant assurances being provided by BCW regarding the transfer of the financial contribution from David Wilson Homes and the permissive right of way, EBPC proceed to sign the land transfer agreement.
(b) Existing and future governance of Earls Barton Sports Club – this matter was deferred to next meeting as awaiting further CASC information from Andrew Gunn.

047/15 Allotments
It was resolved that a sub-committee of Cllrs Cahill, Glover and Wells be asked to deal with issues relating to allotment tenancy issues.  They will then report back to the next Parish Council with recommendations of how to deal with issues arising. This item will be treated as confidential in order to protect the privacy of tenancy holders.

048/15 Annual Meeting of the Parish Council
It was resolved that, should a contested election be held, the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council will be moved to Monday 18 May.  In the event of an uncontested election, the date shall remain Monday 11 May.

049/15 New Pension Arrangements
The Clerk advised that the staging date for new pension arrangements is 1 August 2016.  The Clerk will produce a report to be presented at the next Parish Council meeting for consideration.

050/15 Highways and Maintenance
(a) 20mph limit – NCC have confirmed that they will consider a 20mph advisory limit outside the schools on Broad Street.  They are currently looking into the costs of upgrading the existing Vehicle Activated Signs.
(b) Bin Collections on Harrowick Lane and Brown Bin Arrangements for 2015/16 – Norse confirmed that an arrangement has now been reached with NCC to allow bin collections to be made from Harrowick Lane and West Way with a refuse lorry.  Brown bin collections to recommence Friday 13 March.
(c) Highway Land off Aggate Way – defer to April’s meeting as still awaiting an update from NCC regarding whether the land can be gifted to EBPC.
(d) Request for bollards outside Premier Stores on Station Road – the Clerk is to meet the NCC Community Liaison Officer on 13 March.

051/15 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence
(a) Training Opportunities – it was resolved the Clerk to attend Openness and Accountability training.
(b) Training for Parish Councillors – it was agreed that the Clerk arrange training with NCALC for all Parish Councillors after the election.
(c) ACRE – Best Village Competition – information noted.

052/15 Borough Council of Wellingborough Correspondence
(a) Naming of Roads for Redrow Development – update – as this matter is still not resolved, the Clerk will contact BCW for an update.
(b) Naming of Road for development off Churchill Road/Fairhurst Way – as the name Miller Drive has been rejected by BCW, Beare Close was suggested in memory of former Parish Councillor Ted Beare.  This has been accepted by BCW and the developer and approval now needs to be finalised by BCW.

053/15 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence.
(a) Cllr Paul Bell, County Councillor – no report.  
(b) Biodiversity Supplementary Planning Document Consultation – noted with no response required.

054/15 Any Other Correspondence (information only)
(a) TDS – Playground Inspections - noted
(b) Royal Mail – price changes - noted.

Date of Annual Parish Meeting and Next Parish Council Meeting
Monday 13 April 2015 – 7.15pm with the Parish Council immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council 

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council 
01604 812850	theclerk@earlsbarton.gov.uk	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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